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2205 Commerce Drive      P.O. Box 185      Carrollton, OH  44615    Fax:  330-627-1088 

 
TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

(TAC) 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date: April 27, 2022 
Time: 9:30 a.m. 
Location:  Carroll County Transit 
 

NAME AGENCY PRESENT ABSENT NAME AGENCY PRESENT ABSENT
Cindy Black CCVSC Sherri Lewis (A) CDJFS
Mathual Campbell CCBDD Tonya Myers CCCOA X
Tricia Green CEVSD Kate Offenberger CDJFS X
Ray Heaston (A) CCBDD X Vicky Peoples Transit X
Sonja Trbovich Transit X Rachel Rinkes Prob/Juv X

Weslee Warner Southeast

 
Other(s) present: Gary Tope, resident; Jill Cunningham, Mobility Management; John Rutledge, TAC 
Appeals member, Terry Cheuvront, Operations Manager 
 
Mrs. Trbovich opened the meeting and asked for approval on previous minutes from January 26, 2022. 
 
Motion was made by Mrs. Rinkes and seconded by Mrs. Myers to approve minutes from January 26, 2022 
with changes, all in favor, motion carried. 
 
***Changes include the term of Gary Tope from two years to one year that way all are on the same expired 
term for the TAC Appeals Committee members. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

• Operating hours did resume to normal 6a-6p on February 28, 2022 
• Mask mandate was to continue through May 3, 2022 however a new Directive was issued and 

took effect on April 19, 2022 lifting the mandate. They are more than welcome to continue to 
wear them, but not a requirement any longer. We are still continuing to disinfect vehicles. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Mrs. Trbovich advised she is working on 2023 Rural Transit Application – due May 13, 2022 

o Applying for the following: 
 Ohio Transit Partnership Program (OTP2)  
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 5311 Operating 50% and Maintenance 80% 
 5339 Bus & Bus Facilities Grant – 2 MMV (replacements) – Grant Award  

 
o New hires  

 Part time drivers – we just recently had one of our part-time employees resign to take 
a full-time job elsewhere with benefits.  I also, just had another part-time employee 
put in his resignation/retirement to be effective May 24, 2022. There are 2 part-time 
drivers who are interested in full-time if it comes available. At the moment we are still 
operating just fine so we are going to wait awhile before posting for these positions. 

 Fleet and Facility Maintenance Specialist – previous employee resigned 2/10/22 
therefore we posted for a part-time in which we were not successful in filling that 
position – so we then posted for full-time and we are currently in the process of doing 
interviews (6) – 2 were done yesterday and the other 4 will be done on Thursday.  
Hopefully we will have a recommendation for the Board by the end of next week. 

 
Mrs. Offenberger questioned if there was a substitute that can work. Mrs. Trbovich replied that we have one 
at this time. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 
 
Mrs. Peoples advised that our vehicles are working well with the cameras installed in all of the vehicles. She 
is still learning the software, but other than that all seems to be working well. They are for everyone’s safety 
in case of vandalism, accident, etc. SEAT out of Zanesville done the uninstall and install of the cameras and 
cradlepoint that works as Wi-Fi for the cameras and tablets. 
 
Mrs. Myers mentioned that Carroll County Council on Aging (CCCOA) had a problem which they had a 
meeting with one Commissioner, Transit, Veterans, and CCCOA. The meeting was in regards to a veteran 
who was going to Cleveland and stopping to use the restroom on the way. The Veterans were previously in a 
contract with Carroll County Transit and now they are not and paying general public cost even though 
money was returned back to the Commissioners. 
 
Mrs. Myers advised they are assisting more on the phone with seniors that they are helping with the right 
services over an assessment. There is a Welcome and Wellness Program coordinated by Heather Smalley 
where they will do assessments and any referrals to get more information. It can come from anyone with 
concerns on a resident/elderly client who is 60 years old and above. It will help identify their needs, but only 
can help if they want it or the guardian applies. She advised that the Carroll County Health Department 
offers a program called No Place Like Home. It is called Carroll County I-team where they are like a care 
coordination program that is for all ages to help assist throughout the community to identify what services 
are needed. There are resources that are offered throughout the county that she would like to share (attached). 
 
Mrs. Offenberger expressed her feelings that we are a small county and does not prefer the center-based call 
center. Discussions were expressed by others how we all know our clients/riders and their special needs. 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 27, 2022 @ 9:30 a.m. 
 
Motion was made by Mrs. Myers, seconded by Mr. Offenberger to adjourn @ 10:25 a.m., all in favor, 
motion carried. 
 
Minutes by: Victoria (Vicky) S. Peoples 
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